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Principal's Report 

 

Yesterday, I had the honour of presenting badges to some of our student leaders. Congratulations go to: 

 

Sports Captains - Oscar and Darcey 

Art and Culture Captains - Hansali and Tom 

 

House Captains 

Cunningham - Alex and Mackenzie 

Oxley - Bailee and Imogen 

Mitchell - Locky and Blake 



Sturt - Travis and Frankie 

 

NAPLAN 

The National Assessment Program: Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) commenced today with the writing 

assessment. Students in Year 3 completed this assessment in paper form and students in Year 5 

completed their assessment online. They have been scheduled to complete assessments in reading, 

language and numeracy within the following week, with time set aside for catching up on missed 

assessments. 

As with any learning opportunity or assessment, students perform much better when they are not under 

too much pressure, eat healthily and are well-rested. While children should be encouraged to give their 

best effort, too much emphasis on NAPLAN leads to anxiety and a poorer result. 

 

Moving into Year 7 in 2024 

In NSW Government schools, moving from primary school to high school is called ‘Year 6 to Year 7 

transition’ or simply ‘high school transition’. If you would like your child to attend a government high 

school in 2024, you will need to complete and Expression of Interest (EOI) for Year 6 to Year 7 transition. 

The EOI lets you indicate which school(s) you would like your child to attend in Year 7. After you submit 

this EOI and it has been assessed, your child will be offered a place at a government high school. 

If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school in 2024 you still need to inform your 

primary school by submitting a Placement Not Required (PNR) response. 

Online Expressions of Interest (EOIs) as well as Placements Not Required (PNRs) opened on 6 March and 

will close on 31 March 2023. Please go to https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=1057 

to either apply or confirm that you will not need to apply to a NSW Government high school in 2024. 

Thank you to all parents who have completed this EOI online already. All parents or carers of Year 6 

students need to complete the process whether or not your child will be attending a public high school. 

 

If you require assistance, please contact the school. 

 

Take care, 

 

Deborah Nay 

https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=1057


 

 



 

 



 

P&C News 

 

Thank you to those who have already contributed to our Easter baskets. Donations of Easter goods can 

be left at the school office. Our Easter basket raffle tickets went out early this week. Please return sold 

tickets and money to the school office.  

 



School Calendar 

 

15-27 Mar      Year 3 and Year 5 NAPLAN  

17 Mar            AFL After School AUSKICK Program 

24 Mar            AFL After School AUSKICK Program 

28 Mar            2C, 2L and 2W Thalgarrah Excursion 

28 Mar            North West Boys and Girls Hockey Trials 

29 Mar            North West Boys and Girls Basketball Trials 

30 Mar           1C, K/1G and 1W Thalgarrah Excursion 

 

General Information 

 



NAPLAN  

 



 



Road Safety 

 



Compulsory School Attendance  

 



 

 



Picture Plate Orders 

Picture Plate orders will close on Friday 31 March. If you wish to place an order, please send in the 

below note and money to the office. 

 



 

Class News from Kinder Blue and Mrs Rubie 

 

What a fabulous and fun start to Kindergarten we have had in Kinder Blue this term. We have learned so 

much already. We are practicing our focus sounds and using them to read and write words. We have 

had a lot of fun making a craft activity each week that corresponds to our focus letters, and they look 

wonderful displayed in our classroom. We have had so much fun learning to code Bee Bots to help us 

learn our position words for maths and to help us learn our high frequency words. We are looking 

forward to our Easter Hat Parade in week 11 and we are very excited for all of the wonderful learning 

we will experience in Term 2! 

Mrs Rubie and the amazing Kinder Blue. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Class News from 3/4J and Miss Joyce 

 

In 3/4J we have been very busy. We have the wonderful Miss Lute visiting us for work experience from 

Walcha. She has been assisting us in the classroom and is considering teaching as a future career. During 

literacy we have been exploring persuasive devices and how we can improve our ideas when writing. In 

personal development we continue to develop our knowledge and understanding of healthy eating, the 

food groups and foods we could swap into our lunch boxes. It is fantastic to see a number of members in 

our class have been taking advantage of the lunch soccer comp, computers, orchestra and other extra 

opportunities offered by school. We have been exploring our inner abstract artist and this week we had 

a crack at a Jackson Pollock action painting. Students used paint, straws, and movement to create their 

inspired work.  Check out our progress!!! 



 



 



 



 

 



Stage 2 and Stage 3 Assembly  

 

Congratulations to all of our award recipients for this fortnight. 

3/4C     Charlie, Niamh, Zara and Heath  

3/4J      Penn, Lucy, Ria and Lailo 

3/4M   Joe, Ivy, Lillyanne and Ajay  

3/4S    Pije, Wisam, Willow and Ella 

3/4H    Olivia, Kherhart, Gemma and Tom 



5/6K    Samuela, Eleanor, Tazmeen and Zander 

5/6T    Alex, Lucy, Mackenzie and TJ 

5/6S    Tyler, Quinn, Jamie and Fahed 

5/6R    Naomi, Hamish, Monty and Astrid 

 

Congratulations to our Work of the Fortnight recipients. 

3/4C      Stage 2 Show Artwork- Sunflowers 

3/4J      Stage 2 Show Artwork- Sunflowers 

3/4M    Stage 2 Show Artwork- Sunflowers 

3/4S     Stage 2 Show Artwork- Sunflowers 

3/4H    Stage 2 Show Artwork- Sunflowers 

5/6K     Lora 

5/6T     Riley 

5/6S     Darcey 

5/6R     Julia and Jaylan 

 



 

Arts and Culture News 

 



5/6R Discovery Day 

 

On Tuesday 7 March, Students in 5/6R walked to the Services Club to participate in science-based 

activities.  

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Sports News 

 

North West Cricket. 

Congratulations to Isaac who competed in the North West Cricket Team. 

 

Preston Campbell Cup.  

Students from Stage 3 travelled to Guyra to participate in the Preston Campbell Cup.  



 

 



 

 



North West Touch Football Trials. 

Congratulations to Lyla, Frankie and Edward who represented Armidale Zone at the North West Touch 

Football Trials yesterday in Tamworth. 

 

AFL 

Students were lucky to have a visit by Sam Wicks from The Sydney Swans and participate in a session 

run by the local AFL coaches. AusKick launched their after school 4-week program at ACPS last Friday 

with over 60 participants registering for the program. 



 

 

Mrs Ridleys Word of the week 

 

Misanthrope (MISS-un-throhp) 



Noun: A misanthrope is someone who hates people in general. 

The essence of misanthrope might be understood in modern parlance as “haters gonna hate.” Adopted 

in the early 17th century from Greek misanthrōpos, “hating humankind,” (from misein, “to hate,” and 

anthrōpos, “human being”) 

Community Notice Board  

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



Contact Us 

 

 

Armidale City Public School 

Address- 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 

Phone- 02 6772 3420 

Email- armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax- 02 67712262 

Visit us on the web at www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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